THE BELLINGHAM PRACTICE  
NEWSLETTER – AUTUMN  2013

PRACTICE TEAM NEWS 
Dr Thompson is now back to working normal hours  following her riding accident.
Dr Max Draper joined the team at the start of August for a 6 month placement in his 

training to be a General Practitioner.  Since starting his GP training he has worked in Cardiology and Care of The Elderly. 
Our Healthcare Assistant Lynda Saint  now has appointments at Otterburn every Friday morning. 
Community Podiatry – Lena Gray is now doing the podiatry sessions at Bellingham and Steven Anderson is  concentrating on high risk patients. 
Katherine Hales is now the Community Midwife covering the Bellingham practice area. 
There have been a number of changes in the Community Nursing team – sadly Julie Culbert and Karen Reilly are leaving the team & Northumbria Healthcare have started to process of replacing them.   Currently Maria Summers, Maggie Baker and Hazel  Willow have been  allocated to the team until  new permanent staff have been recruited. 
Final Year Medical Students
Between September and February we have 2 final year medical students from Newcastle and 3 from Imperial College in London on placement for 3 weeks each at the practice.  

We are very grateful to all patients who either agree to have a medical student sitting in during their consultation, or have a supervised appointment with a medical student.  This is a really important part of their training and they learn so much from their contact with patients.

YOUNG PEOPLE : YOU’RE WELCOME 

The practice has recently received re-accreditation as a “You’re Welcome” practice.  This means that we have been recognised for making the practice friendly and welcoming for young people.   

If any of our young patients (13 – 18) are interested in joining our Young People’s group they should contact Jayne Reed at the practice on 01434 220203 or email her on jayne.reed2@nhs.net.  

SUGGESTION BOXES

We have a suggestion box with patient feedback slips located just inside the front door at Bellingham surgery and in the waiting room at Otterburn.  We would be very grateful for your comments and suggestions for improvements we could make.

Following a comment made by a patient we have relocated the blood pressure machine to a more confidential location and have added a set of scales so that patients can weigh themselves.  We are also using the space to promote exercise, weight loss & health promotion  classes that are available in the practice area. 

FLU CLINICS

We have received our first delivery of flu vaccinations, so if you are in the “at risk” group for receiving a flu jab and have not already done so, could you please book an appointment at one of the flu clinics at the surgery  – there are dates available throughout October

Tuesday 1 October 

1.40 – 4.00


Wednesday 2 October

1.10 – 3.30


Friday 4 October


11.40 – 1


Wednesday 9 October

1.10 – 3.30


Thursday 10 October

2 – 4


Thursday 24 October

2 - 4

For patients in the Rede Valley wishing to have their flu vaccination at the Otterburn branch surgery, we have flu clinics on:

Friday 27 September
11.30 – 12.30 


Friday 4 October

11.30 – 12.30


Friday 15 November
10.45 -  1.30

CHANGES TO THE NATIONAL IMMUNISATION PROGRAMME IN 2013

The childrens flu vaccination programme is being introduced in stages.

This year it will be offered to children aged 2 or 3 year on 1st September 2013.

Children with long term health conditions are already offered an annual flu vaccination.
We will be contacting parents/guardians of children aged  2 -3 to offer them a flu vaccination, which is given as a nasal spray up each nostril.  
Shingles 
The Department of Health has introduced a new national shingles immunisation programme to help protect those most at risk from shingles & its complications.  The shingles vaccination programme will be phased in over the next few years – those currently eligible for the shingles vaccine are aged:

70 on 1 September 2013  (ie born between 2.9.1942 & 1.9.1943) and
79 on 1 September 2013 (ie born between 2.9.1933 & 1.9.1934) 

Other age groups will be introduced in future years.

People under 70 will be offered the shingles vaccine in the year following their 70th birthday.  People aged 80 or over are not part of the national programme because the vaccine is less effective in this age group.

NHS England  care.data Programme

NHS England is commissioning a new data service from the Health & Social Care Information Centre (HSCIC).  Known as care.data, this programme will collect information from all providers of NHS care, including general practices.  By sharing information about the health needs of the population and the quality of the treatments they receive, the NHS can 

· Find more effective ways for preventing or managing illnesses

· Advise local decision makers how best to meet the needs of local communities

· Promote public health by monitoring risks of disease spread

· Map out pathways of care to streamline inefficiencies & reduce waiting times

· Determine how to use NHS resources most fairly & efficiently

· Researchers can identify patterns in disease & the most effective treatment

If you are happy for your information to be shared you do not need to do anything.  

If you have any concerns or wish to prevent this from happening, please speak to practice staff or ask at reception for a copy of NHS England leaflet  “How information about you helps us to provide better care”  or look for more information at www.nhs.uk/caredata. 

You have the right to prevent confidential information about you from being shared or used for any purpose other than providing your care, except in special circumstances.  If you do not want information that identifies you to be shared in this way please ask us to document this in your medical record.  This will prevent your information being used other than where necessary by law (eg if there is a public health emergency).

RESEARCH

Over the last 18 months the practice has taken part in a number of research projects.  The level of involvement varies from study to study (eg. we may simply be identifying patients to inform them about a project & invite them to take par, patients may be coming to the practice to see a Research Nurse or complete a questionnaire). 
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Cough in adults & children
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Chronic oral & facial pain
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Alcohol history taking & advice 
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Optimising Vitamin D in older people 
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Depression in patients with chronic disease 

STILTS


Study into thinness

Cardiovascular risk after placenta-medicated disease

Vitamin K in newborn babies 
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REDUCING PRESSURE ON A& E

There has been a lot of national publicity about pressure on A&E departments and we would like to provide more information about other services that are available:

MINOR INJURIES SERVICE AT BELLINGHAM


We are able to treat many minor injuries at the surgery at Bellingham which could save you a trip to A&E at Hexham Hospital – injuries & ailments we can treat include:-
cuts and bruises
bits (animal & insect bites)

blows to the head (no loss of consciousness) 
burns & scalds

disclocations of fingers

eye injuries 
foreign bodies (including foreign bodies in the eye)
injuries needing more than first aid 
injuries requiring stitches

minor trauma to hands, limbs and feet
sprains and strains

wound infections

Please phone reception and inform them of your minor injury & we will ensure you are seen as quickly as possible 

URGENT DENTAL TREATMENT
If you need urgent treatment and you regularly attend a dental practice, please contact your dental practice to request an urgent appointment.

If you need urgent treatment and you do not regularly attend a dental practice, please contact PALS freephone 0800 032 0202.  They will be able to provide you with a list of dental practices that hold sessions for emergency patients.

If you require urgent dental care outside normal surgery hours (6.30pm – 10.30pm weekdays and 9.30 am – 10.30 pm at weekends/bank holidays) please contact your dental practice.  They will provide the emergency telephone number via an answer machine message.

If you do not have a regular dentist please call NHS 111 or go to the NHS Choices website  www.nhs.uk  for more information.  











NHS 111

In April NHS 111 was introduced nationally to make it easier for people to access local health services when they have an urgent need.  It provides a simple, free to call, easy to remember number (111) that is available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

In Northumberland NHS 111 has been working well – calls are being handled by staff who work for North East Ambulance Service or Northern Doctors Urgent Care (the out of hours GP service) 

When you ring  111  the call will be answered by a team of fully trained call advisers, who will ask questions to assess the symptoms and give appropriate healthcare advice or direct you to the local service that can help you best.  Depending on the reason for calling and when the call is made this may be:



Telephone advice from NHS 111 








GP in hours service (ie Bellingham Surgery) 



GP out of hours service (Northern Doctors Urgent Care)  





Community Nurses


Midwife


Pharmacy


A&E


999

Calls to NHS 111 are free from landlines and mobile phones.

How to get healthcare advice and assistance when the practice is closed:
· If you need medical help but it’s not an emergency call 111

· If it is a life-threatening emergency call 999

When to call 111:

· If the GP surgery is closed and you need healthcare advice. 

· If you need to contact the GP out of hours service for medical advice.  This service is available when the practice is closed – this is from 6.30 each weekday evening until 8am the following morning and throughout weekends and public holidays.

· If you need to be seen by a doctor from the GP out of hours service,  an appointment can be booked for you to see a doctor at the Hexham out of hours service (thus avoiding long waits at A&E).  
When to call 999:

Call 999 for life threatening emergencies such as:

· Major accident or trauma

· Severe breathlessness

· Severe bleeding

· Loss of consciousness

· Severe chest pain

During normal practice opening hours, the practice remains your first point of contact for all routine requests 
APPOINTMENT REMINDERS BY TEXT
In order to reduce the number of DNAs (did not attends)  our appointment system is now sending automatic texts reminders at 1pm to remind you of an appointment the following day.  If  would like to use this service please check that we have your current mobile phone number on your records.   It is important that you notify us if you change your mobile phone number.

If you would prefer to opt out of this facility can you please let us know and we will amend your records.

REQUEST FOR HELP – CANCELLING APPOINTMENTS
We would like to thank patients who call us to cancel their appointments as this means we can then use them for other patients (often at very short notice).  

In recent months DNA (did not attend) rate has  been increasing again – often over 20 per week.  

Could you please let us know if you are unable to attend an appointment so that we are able to allocate the appointment to another patient & also so that we can re-arrange your appointment to a more convenient day & time.  This will help to improve the availability of appointments for all patients as it is impossible to re-book appointment slots when a patient does not inform us in advance that they will not be attending.
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WEIGHT LOSS SUPPORT GROUP 
One item on the Patient Participation Group Action Plan is to support patients with managing their weight.    We have just launched a weight loss support group.  If you would like more information about this please speak to either Jen Young or Laura Beattie at the practice . 

HEARING AID SUPPORT SERVICES

Anne Shilton from Action on Hearing Loss is running a monthly clinic at Bellingham Surgery to help with maintenance of NHS hearing aids.  Anne can:

· Provide new batteries or tubing for NHS hearing aids

· Give advice on how to look after and fit your aids & keep them working to their full potential.

She will not be able to test your hearing and can only help with NHS provided hearing aids. 

If you would find this useful (rather than travelling to Hexham) please book an appointment with our receptionist  (01434 220203).  The next sessions are Monday 14 October, Monday 11 November & Monday 9 December  (10.30 – 12.30).

REQUEST FOR PAYMENT  UPON COLLECTION

For many years other practices in the area have insisted payment at the time of collection for non-NHS services  (eg letters, insurance form and reports, medicals, passport counter-signatures).

Because quite a number of patients are not paying invoices when they are due, the partners have taken the decision that we will now require payment at the time of collection for non-NHS services.  If you need to discuss this further, please ask to see Helen Patterson, Practice Administrator

